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SUBJECT 
A motion supporting the designation of an unnamed stream in the city of Issaquah as Hope Creek
BACKGROUND
The State Board on Geographic Names has solicited the input of King County on a request to designate an unnamed creek in the City of Issaquah after Harvey Hope, who’s family has been instrumental in the rehabilitation of the creek.  

The Hope family is the landowner of the land through which this creek runs, in its course towards connection with Issaquah Creek.  A number of years ago, as a result of alterations in the course of Issaquah Creek, this stream lost its direct connection with the larger creek, with impacts to its capacity as habitat for local anadramous fisheries, as well as consequent periodic flooding cycles. 

The Hope family has led the effort to rehabilitate the creek, reconnecting it with Issaquah Creek and maintaining the wetlands that characterize the area.  Support has also been received from the Mountains to Sound Greenway, the city of Issaquah, and local consultants specializing in hydrologic engineering; these interests assisted in project design, advocacy, grant acquisition, and restoration work.  

The State Board on Geographic Names has invited the county’s input on the application of the Hope family to name the creek after Harvey Hope, who has resided on the property for an extended period.  The Council has, on similar occasions in the past, offered comment by means of a motion addressing the proposed naming recommendation.  

Proposed Motion 2008-0238 indicates Council support for the designation of the unnamed creek as Hope Creek, in light of the efforts to rehabilitate and reconnect the creek as described above.  

ATTACHMENTS
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